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Information and data sharing for 6 month reviews

Commissioners and Providers of 6 month reviews will need to agree arrangements for patient information to be shared between providers to facilitate a seamless pathway of care and this will be essential in ensuring that all patients who are eligible are able to access a review.  The service provider of 6 month reviews will require discharge information from the last service to support the patient – whether that is acute, ESD or community rehabilitation.
Considerations should be given to:
· linking the joint discharge assessment with the 6 week review  and the 6 month  reviews
· Informing the GP of the patient’s review date which will enable the GP to contact the patient and provide an up to date medications list and check blood pressure pulse and cholesterol levels.
· Gaining consent to share information. In some areas where 6 month reviews are being undertaken, consent to share information with the review team is gained at discharge and included in the discharge letter to the patients GP.

Reviews should be a continual process. As such, information flow at each stage of the review process is important. This can reduce duplication and improve patient experience as each reviewer can build on previous discussions. Information from reviews may need to be shared with other professionals (e.g. GPs) and consideration should be given to how onward referrals will be made. Call and re-call processes present a challenge when delivering reviews and clear protocols should be developed locally. When developing a local model for delivering stroke reviews, commissioners should consider how easily processes can be coordinated. For example, processes may be more easily coordinated using more centralised models and supported by electronic patient information systems.
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